
Parish Bulletin 
21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 23, 2020 

 

August 23 – August 29, 2020             
Sunday, August 23  
9:00 Arturo and Telesfora  Gorospe (D)  
 Mary Anne Zamora (D)  Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
10:00 Rev. Daniel Kendall, SJ (D) Bishop Walsh 
Noon   Parishioners of St. Anne  Fr. Zhai, SVD  
 
Monday, August 24 
 8:45 *  Cristina Sy (D)   Fr. Zhai, SVD 
 
Tuesday, August 25 
  8:45 *  Thanksgiving 
 Ma and Lau Families  
 for grace and good health Bishop Walsh 
 
Wednesday, August 26 
  8:45 *  Margaret Roy (D)     
 Mary Lou Sheridan (D  Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
 
Thursday, August 27 
  8:45 *  Rosa Dong (D)      
 Arcadio de Castro, Jr. (D) Fr. Zhai, SVD 
 
Friday, August 28 
  8:45 *  Joan White (D)   Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
 
Saturday, August 29 
  8:45 * Confraternity of St. Anne Bishop Walsh 
  5:00 * Thanksgiving 
 Yolanda Camilosa   Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
  5:00 All Priests in the  
 SF Archdiocese   Fr. Zhai, SVD  
 
 
* - Watch mass at:  https://www.facebook.com/StAnneSF/ 
** - Watch Chinese mass at: https://www.facebook.com/CCinSF/ 
 

Pastor's Corner 
 

Back to School - On Wednesday, 
August 19, the students and parents were 
formally welcomed to school.  There 
was a kick off ceremony beginning with 
the Kindergarten class at 9:30am in the school yard.  After the 
welcome by our Principal, Mr. Tom White, the Kindergarten 
teacher, Ms. Michelle Addae led the students and families in 
prayer.  As she is new to the school and to the San Francisco 
bay area, she introduced herself, welcomed the students and 
their families and invited them to pick up their books for the 
year.  Families that needed a computer or tablet, could also 
borrow one from the school.  After a few pictures, they 
departed in time for the 2nd group of students and parents to 
come in.  This process was repeated every 30 minutes for each 
of the grades.  Their teachers welcomed them, gave them some 
introductory comments and instructions, and the students 
proceeded to pick up their supplies for the virtual class at 
home.  Prior to the opening day, the teachers and staff prepared 
all the materials for their students and placed them in a colorful 
bag along the bench in the school yard.  It was good for the 
students to see their classmates and teachers, and for parents to 
see each other after such a long separation.  I too was glad to 
see so many happy faces, even though everyone was behind a 
mask and to take pictures with them.  The rest of the week the 
students began their classes at home.  Fortunately they were 
only half days to help transition from Summer break back into 
the classroom.  And even Kindergarten students seem 
comfortable with their electronic devices, knowing when and 
how to mute themselves, raise their hands and when to unmute 
to speak.  I want to thank Mr. White, all the teachers and staff 
for so quickly adapting to the changing environment.  They had 
to plan for in person classroom attendance as well as the virtual 
classroom and a mix of both.  As the number of covid-19 cases 
decreases in the City and we are allowed to return back to the 
classroom hopefully by September 8, San Francisco Health 
Ordinance still only allows for 12 students per classroom.  
During the Summer, a team of parents helped wire our 
classrooms so that as one teacher teaches in one classroom, the 
rest of his/her class can simultaneously watch from another 
classroom.  With a teacher’s aide in the other classroom, this 
electronic connection also allows for the teacher to see his/her 
students in the other classroom should they raise their hands 
for questions or if they are misbehaving.  So to Mr. Wai 
Wong, Mrs. Min Min Sun, Mr. John Liwanag, Mr. Stuart 
Goldkrantz, Mr. Mike Limpahan, and Mr. Victor Gonzalez 
we owe a debt of gratitude for the technology and interface 
with the teachers, the wiring from school building to the 
Kindergarten building, and the wiring just for the Kindergarten 
building.  Wai, Min Min, John, Stuart, and Mike spent three 
days with setting up cameras and connections, first to establish 
what was needed, then another day with the teachers, then the 
third day on our first day of school monitoring that all was 
working smoothly. Currently, except for preschool, all 
instructions are done virtually.  The teachers teach from their 
classrooms, but the students are at home.  As the number of 
infections in the City decreases, hopefully someday soon 
they’ll all be able to return safely to the classroom.  Thank you 
teachers and parents for continuing to make St. Anne School 
great even during the Pandemic.    - Fr. Dan 
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You can now receive and submit your consent form by email from Tessie. 


